NC Falls Prevention Coalition Meeting
August 7, 2013
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Attendees
	Last Name
	First Name
	Organization

	Bailey
	Kim 
	Duke Trauma Center

	Bomberger
	Stephanie
	UNC-CH

	Chatman
	Toni
	Wake AHEC

	Clarke
	Cristine
	UNC-CH CGEC

	Drickamer
	Margaret
	UNC-CH SOM

	Edmisten
	Audrey
	DAAS

	Hall
	Mary 
	Vidant Medical Center

	Horton
	Melissa
	Physical therapist with Suresteps

	Knight
	LaTangee 
	Vidant Medical Center

	Lanier-Coward
	Jennifer
	Pitt County

	Miller
	Linda 
	Centralina Area Agency on Aging

	Miller
	Nicolle
	NC DHHS Division of Aging & Adult Services

	Painter-Patton
	Jane
	ECU

	Rhyne
	Sharon
	NC Division of Public Health

	Roberts
	Ellen
	UNC School of Medicine

	Schneider
	Ellen
	Carolina Geriatric Education Center

	Schrodt
	Lori 
	Western Carolina University

	Shepler
	Leigha
	Cone Health

	Vaughn
	Margaret
	NC Division of Public Health

	White
	Janice
	DHHS-DMHDDSAS

	Woody
	Jennifer
	NC Division of Public Health



	Time
	Topic 
	Leader(s)

	10:45-11:00
	Networking
	All

	11:00-11:15
	Welcome, Introductions, and Housekeeping

	Sharon Rhyne
NC Division of Public Health

	11:15-12:15
	Making a Difference: Local and Regional Fall Prevention Coalition Activities and FPAW Plans

	LaTangee Knight, Eastern NC FP Coalition
Lori Schrodt, Western NC FP Coalition
Leigha Shepler, Guilford County FP Coalition 

	12:15-1:00
	Lunch
	All

	1:00-1:20
	Getting Ready for Falls Prevention Awareness Week
	Jennifer Woody, NC Division of Public Health, Ellen Schneider, Carolina Geriatric Education Center/All

	1:20-1:45
	Updates
Statewide Falls Prevention Summit
Upcoming Webinars
Matter of Balance
CDC Grant
	


	1:45-2:30
	Committee Breakouts
	

	2:30-2:50
	Committee Reports
	All

	2:50-3:00
	Next Steps
	Sharon Rhyne, NC Division of Public Health



Sharon gave an opening welcome, and attendees then introduced themselves.
LaTangee Knight, Eastern Falls Prevention Coalition
LaTangee presented an overview of the Eastern NC Falls Prevention.  The coalition conducts a Fall Prevention Screening and Resource Fair every year, and a wide variety of screenings are conducted at the Fair. This year’s Fair will be held on Tuesday, September 24th from 9-noon. 
LaTangee will share an electronic copy of their schedule for planning the FP Fair.
Jane Painter-Patton provided details about their falls clinic at East Carolina University.
Leigha Shepler, Guilford County FP Coalition
Leigha stressed that their coalition is a collaborator and convener, not a program deliverer.
Christina Weaver has piloted STEADI at an ACO in Greensboro. 
They have a senior line (2-1-1) where people manning the line have been trained to ask appropriate questions to pinpoint needs and get older adults to resources in Guilford County.
They will hold a FPAW Fair that will include screenings (balance, hearing, vision, medications, BP, BMI, osteoporosis) and lunch that is being sponsored through a $1,000 gift from Cone Health. Mini-sessions are focused on activities (woo ball, yoga, Otago, line dancing).
The AAA hosts a listserv. They are able to get information and resources they need through the listserv.
They have had good luck working with the media, particularly with News 14.
Lori Schrodt, Western NC FP Coalition
There are 45 member agencies on their coalition, and their primary focus is on AAA Region B. However, they have representation from other counties, too.
A Transitions of Care sub-group just started.  Other sub-groups include Community Awareness and Education, Provider Education, and Screening and Referral.
There is a big push this time of year for FPAW in that part of the state.
In 2012-2013 as part of the “Building Better Balance” program, they held 15 screening events, screened 345 people, and found 205 out of 320 to be at risk. They did follow up calls with people who attended the screenings; more than ½ talked to or intended to talk with their physicians about their results.
Buncombe, Madison, Henderson & Transylvania counties have county-specific resource lists. The challenge has been to maintain and update those lists, but they have done a good job at it.
On September 27th, they will hold a “Dance to Elvis for Your Wellness!” fundraiser to benefit the Western NC Falls Prevention Coalition. The money will be used for marketing/PR activities.
There will be “Moving for Better Balance Demo Days” on September 23 and 25 at 9am and 9:45am.
CarePartners Rehab is holding a Balance for Life Day on September 25th.
Madison County is undertaking an EMS-home health pilot. People who fall are offered a one-time home health visit (only 2 home health agencies in Madison County and they rotate). It has gone very well. They are looking at the City of Asheville to try to do something similar.
There is an interprofessional Brain Injury Prevention event at WNC University on September 28th. WNC University also opened a falls clinic onsite. They are currently offering services at no cost. 
Dr. Kate Queen is heading a Triple Aim Fall Prevention pilot in McDowell County. It started last July. They meet monthly with stakeholders and have had some intervention screens. 
Lori went with a very streamlined approach with primary care providers to implement STEADI. They are doing paperwork with an annual wellness visit. About 3 or 4 practices agreed to do that. Lori also trained them on the resource list and referring people to programs like CHAMP.
Jan White recommended working with ADRCs and CRCs to ensure that they are aware of falls resources. We need to be cognizant of falls in the disability community.
Jane Painter-Patton mentioned the “Free from Falls” program for people with MS.  It has only been offered 2 times in the Triangle area. Jane will send Ellen Schneider contact information for the program administrator.
Coalition Member News
Toni Chatman, Wake Area Health: There is a new director at Wake AHEC.
Jane Painter-Patton, ECU: She would like to get connected with others who might be submitting a proposal for the $30M NIA/PCORI grant. The LOI is due in October.
Cris Clarke, Carolina Geriatric Education Center: CGEC has Otago and videos available. PTs have asked for a marketing brochure and how to make referrals, so she is working on that.
Jan White, NC MH/DD/SAS:  NC was accepted for a one year community of practice grant. The grant is from the Children’s Safety Network/ HRSA grant.  They will be looking at falls as one piece of it.
The CDC has terrific materials on their website on TBI and falls, so check that out if you have not yet visited the site. 
Kim Bailey, Duke Trauma Center:  They are working on a fall activity-based workshop with the target date in November.
Jennifer Lanier-Coward, Pitt County: Jennifer made contact with Walgreens and put several resource booklets at their stores. Walgreens gave them 100 bags for Senior Fun and Fitness Day.  Pitt County has 14 different classes for seniors.
Linda Miller, Centralina AAA: Metrolina has a great coalition.  They will have 2 falls expos this year, one the week of September 19th and the next one will be the second week of October. In previous years, they have had 350-375 attendees.
Getting Ready for Falls Prevention Awareness Week, Ellen Schneider and Jennifer Woody
We have received a Governor’s Proclamation for FPAW to be held in NC September 22-28.  This year’s theme is “Preventing Falls—One Step at a Time.”  Each day of the week will focus on a different area for falls prevention. Several resources are available for FPAW on the NC FP Coalition website, at the National Council on Aging website, and at the Fall Prevention Center of Excellence website. 
Forty-seven states are planning to observe Falls Prevention Awareness Day/Week this year, and the National Council on Aging is again pursuing a national proclamation with the U.S. Senate.  All members of the NC Falls Prevention Coalition are asked to observe FPAW in some way.
Statewide Falls Prevention Summit, Jennifer Woody
The NC Division of Public Health received CDC funding to hold a statewide FP Summit in early March. The location will be in the Triangle, probably Chapel Hill. The theme is “Making Connections through the Continuum of Care, and the target audiences are EMS, home health, and aging services.  Due to funding, attendance will be limited to about 100 people.
Upcoming Webinars
Falls Prevention Awareness Day 2013: New Resources and New Partnerships, August 22nd, 1:30-3:00pm. Sponsored by the National Council on Aging.

Webinar Description: Listen as a panel of researchers, educators, and program leaders from across the country share their innovative partnerships to promote falls prevention awareness and discover new resources that you can use to spread the word. Register here.
Explore:
· How to engage professional health care students in falls prevention screening and program delivery
· The important role that Geriatric Education Centers and Emergency Medical Services can play in promoting falls prevention
· How STEADI is being used to advance health care practice partnerships
· Partnerships and resources to help you evaluate the reach and effectiveness of your efforts
- See more at: http://www.ncoa.org/calendar-of-events/falls-prevention-awareness.html#sthash.iNcFr06V.dpuf
Innovations in Injury and Violence Prevention: Integrating Falls Prevention into Healthcare Systems, presented by the South by Southwest Injury Prevention Network, August 28th, 2-3pm
Webinar Description: Addressing fall injuries in older adults is an important issue for public health, but with a lack of funding and staff dedicated to addressing the problem, many states find it difficult to make a significant impact. Join the South by Southwest Network on August 28 at 2:00 eastern time for a presentation outlining efforts to incorporate falls prevention into systems of care—a strategy with great promise to prevent falls at a population level.
Ellen Schneider, UNC-CH, will give an overview of the goals and strategies pursued by grantees of the National Center for Injury Prevention and Control at the Centers for Disease Control and Prevention, and then grantees Lisa Shields, David Dowler, and Lisa Millet of the Oregon Department of Health will go into detail about their efforts to incorporate falls prevention into healthcare systems. Examples of their efforts include having the VA include fall prevention questions in electronic health records, and working with Medicare Advantage providers to pay for falls prevention interventions.   To register click here:  http://edc.adobeconnect.com/e4wkqvprqc5/event/event_info.html  . The call-in line will be 866-835-7973.
Matter of Balance (MOB) Update, Nicolle Miller
MOB stakeholder meetings will be held this Friday in Charlotte from 11-1, including lunch.  Other stakeholder meetings will be held in Asheville and in Greenville (dates TBD).
This is part of a $25K planning grant being led by Laurie Stradley, UNC-Asheville. The goal is to determine if there is a need for a home and data collection for MOB and to identify sustainable funding.
Question were raised about whether we need to continue collecting data for MOB participants or if there are other types of data we should collect that would be appealing to funders.  There might be an opportunity for a student to work on it. Several students are interested at UNC-A, but there are no faculty to support the research there.  We have information on 3,000 participants on NC, but’s it is part of a national database based in Seattle. 
It might be helpful to know where MOB fits on the continuum of care and who to target.  
If anyone is interested in data collection piece, let Laurie Stradley <lstradle@unca.edu> or Nichole Miller Millerv <nicolle.miller@dhhs.nc.gov know. They are going to ask for an extension of the grant. 
Nichole will send a paragraph with additional information about the request for students/faculty who may be interested in looking at the MOB data we currently have and assessing what we need and can drop.
CDC Grant for FP, Stephanie Bomberger, UNC-CH
The grant is from the CDC, and UNC is working on the grant through a cooperative agreement with Texas A&M. The purpose of the grant is to identify FP strategies that reduce falls risk. There are three aims for the grant:
· Aim 1 focuses on falls prevention policy and systems change. The team has started to provide technical assistance to four states and has interviewed seven states to ask them what they need to implement systems change for FP. Forty-two states will be re-surveyed this winter to compare results to last year.
· Aim 2 focuses on disseminating and evaluating Otago.  Approximately 336 people, mainly PTs, are currently trained in Otago through the online course. They are taking some of the people trained and following their patients through the program (Otago is 12 months long with a limited number of visits at the patient’s home; it is individually tailored by the PTs). They are building an Otago community through the CGEC.  Monthy Q&A “Let’s Talk Otago” webinars are being held, with the next one on August 14th at 5pm.
· [bookmark: _GoBack]Aim 3 focuses on training Community Health Workers in falls prevention in Texas and North Carolina.  It includes in-person training in Spanish and English, and the materials will also be online.  The in-person training was piloted at the beginning of June. In NC, they are working with McDowell County and community volunteers to be “balance partners,” NC’s term for community health workers for this grant.  Additional 6 hour trainings will be held on August 28 and 29 in Asheville.

Next Steps
Our next meeting will be held in December. Ellen Schneider will send details as soon as they are available.
We will ask Christina Weaver to discuss their implementation of STEADI at a future meeting.
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